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From the Desk of County Legislator, Christian Yunker….
Summer has arrived!  The County has completed its largest construction project in its history this past month with the completion of the new Jail facility.  This $70 million state of the art facility will provide inmates and officers a safe and healthy environment well into the future.   Inmates do not move until the end of June as the transition team and staff works to prepare the facility and be properly trained prior to the in-mates arrival.  Hopefully some of you were able to take the opportunity to check it out at the public open house that was held in May.  The County has also decided to outfit the backup 911 center in the jail while the contractors were on site.  This move saves about 20% of the cost of that project that we had planned to do in the next 12-18 months anyway as we decommission the old jail and backup 911 center.  

Spectrum has started construction on all the remaining address points of unserved customers across the County.  As far as we know, we are the only County in New York State that we will be able to make the claim that we will be able to give every address point in the County an opportunity to connect to broadband.  We are waiting to hear if we are awarded a $4 million federal grant to cover a significant portion of this cost.  Our fingers are crossed for the good news.  

We are looking to wrap up phase 2 of the water infrastructure project this Fall that includes many pump station improvements and water line upsizing.  There has been an incredible amount of time and effort that has been put into this project to obtain outside dollars from elected officials in the State and Federal level to put towards phase 3 of our water project.  We continue to work on the design and funding towards our $150 million project to secure the County with water needs for today and the future.   This is a long and arduous process that we continue to press on as we likely will have more water shortages as our needs continue to increase.  We hope we can make it through another Summer without and water restrictions.  Please enjoy a safe and enjoyable Summer.  Feel free to reach out anytime.  

From the Desk of Highway Superintendent, Joel Pocock….
The Highway crew participated for the Day of Caring with the United Way.  We prepared for the day with loads of mulch and tools for the volunteers.  

Road work on Dublin Rd and Maple Ave between Rt 19 and the stop sign has been completed.  Next will be Lyman and Bovee Road.  Please be mindful of the crews while in work zones.
Crews have been busy mowing as everyone has!

If you have any questions or concerns, I can be reached at 585 494-1121 ext.300
                     From our Highway Superintendent….
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From the Desk of the Town Clerk, Teresa Robinson
Our Town Historian, Tom Tiefel has a new display set up at the Town Hall so stop in and see our new/old display.  We have Fisher’s Pharmacy on display.  Tom will be changing the display periodically.  

Thank you to the wonderful group of volunteers that came together on May 23, for United Ways’ Day of Caring.  Joel and I had them split into 3 groups; Joel’s group worked on roadside clean-up.  They started on Swamp Rd and finished on Dublin.  The 2nd group started at the library; weeding, placing mulch, and finished with planting flowers.  The 3rd group was at the Town Hall; planted 2 trees that needed to be replaced, weeded the Fire Dept. Memorial, and planted flowers.  
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DOG LICENSE RENEWALS

Don’t forget about me, please make sure I’m licensed with the Town Clerk!   [image: image3.jpg]



GENESEE COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT
2024 Rabies Immunization Clinic

Genesee County Fairgrounds, 5056 East Main St., Batavia

August 8, 2024; 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm

October 10, 2024; 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm

For more information call 585 344-2580 ext. 5555
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Library hours 

             Sunday and Monday – Closed

                    Tuesday      10-1 and 2-7


        Wednesday 10-1 and 2-7

                     Thursday   10-1 and 2-7

                     Friday         10-6

                     Saturday     10-1
 *Closed July & Aug.
Closed: Saturday June 8th for Bergen Park Festival

Thursday July 4th for Independence Day 

Open up new worlds- read new authors, try a new recipe book, or get lost in a movie!  Check us out on the web at www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org.  Libby app has eBooks and downloadable audio books and Hoopla app for eBooks, audio books, video and music are available to you with a valid Library card!  If you use Audible or any streaming service – check out what the Library has to offer for Free!  Stop in for your Library card! 

Library Book Sale will at the Bergen Park Fest Saturday, June 8th! We have a lot of children and adult books available- many best sellers as well as cook books, biographies, DVDs and audio books to choose from!

The Library will be closed on June 8th so stop by the tent at the Park Fest!

The Library is looking for responsible kids age 11 years old and older to help volunteer during the summer reading program.  Stop by and pick up an application now before the end of the school year!  You can win prizes for volunteering and get a first look at all the new books and DVDs!  Beat the heat in our air-conditioned Library and sign up with a friend to join the fun! If interested please sign up by June 25th!

Summer is coming!!  So is the summer reading program- “Adventure Begins @ your Library!” Kick-off will be held Wednesday June 19th at 2:00pm with some of your favorite Book Characters! Join us for stories, crafts, games, and meet & greets with characters from your favorite stories! Make sure you sign up for Summer Reading–recommended ages 3 and up!!  No registration necessary just come enjoy a fun afternoon of activities at your Library!

This program is made possible with funds from the Statewide Community Regrant Program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with support of the office of the Governor and the New York State Legislature and administered by GO Art!     

Why should you join the reading program?   The summer reading is set up for children 3 years old and up to read and wins prizes!  Having your child read throughout the summer will help keep up their reading skills for school in the fall. Reading to your preschool child will help them master the skills of language at an early age. 

If you are not able to make the Kick-off event- stop in any time after June 19th to sign up!  Throughout the summer we will be having special story times, science fun, crafts, animal visits, movie days and more.  For a complete schedule of events check us out on the web at www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org and friend us on Facebook and Instagram or stop by to pick up a schedule. Lots of fun activities you won’t want to miss! 

A Babysitting workshop will be offered on June 22nd from 10-3pm. The Library will host a Babysitting Course where young boys and girls ages 11 to 15 can become a certified babysitter!  There will be a break for lunch, pizza will be provided or bring your own lunch.  Make sure you bring a drink, and a Self-Addressed Stamped Envelope.  Please sign up by Saturday, June 15th and the cost per student will be $32.00.

The Library has preschool story time at 10:30am starting Friday July 12th to August 9th.  We will be exploring sound, color, and animals! Join the fun this summer with your young children!  There’s magic in every book!

Our “Fun with Friends” adult program will resume Tuesday, August 20th at 6pm to make your own wood Sunflower Welcome Signs with Kim!  Sign up is required by August 16th, and space is limited! 

Come check out our newest books the web at www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org to reserve your copy!   We also have a great selection of adult and children’s audio books that are great to listen to while you are driving to your vacation destination!

The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost, Computers with Internet and printing, Wi-Fi, and interlibrary loans from any library in the NIOGA Library system.  If you can’t find it at our Library, please ask or check us out on the web at www.byronbergenpubliclibrary.org! Stop in soon!  For more information on our services or programs, please call the Library at 494-1120.  

Happy Reading--                                                          

Nancy Bailey
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 THE TOWN OF BERGEN HAS A NEW POLLING LOCATION
GILLAM GRANT COMMUNITY CENTER


6966 West Bergen Road, Bergen

The Republican Primary – Tuesday, June 25th – 6:00 am until 9:00 pm

Early Voting 2024:  
Genesee ARC Community Center, 38 Woodrow Rd., Batavia, NY 14020



Saturday, June 15th – 9am – 5pm

Sunday, June 16th – 9am – 5pm



Monday, June 17th – 9am - 5pm


Tuesday, June 18th – 12pm – 8pm



Wednesday, June 19th – 12pm – 8pm

Thursday, June 20th – 9am – 5pm



Friday, June 21st – 9am - 5pm


Saturday, June 22nd -9am – 5pm



Sunday, June 23rd – 9am – 5pm
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From the Town Historian Tom Tiefel…
Memories of the past are more like photos than videos, we remember moments and snapshots in time.  Photos allow us to share these moments with others.  Some may have been there with us and photos give us a common anchor point.  Some may- have been separated by distance, time or both.  There’s some of us who can say they were there and “remember when”.  In our minds so much has changed, yet so much has remained the same.  We tend to forget wether it’s fading memories or by choice those changes over time.  We sometimes hear our younger generations say “I wonder what is was like way back when” as they gaze at a place they frequent or live in.  What if we could step back and forth between the distance of time?  It could be 25, 50, or 100 years.  What little details would we pick out?  What remains untouched and intact today?  What is completely removed and replaced by something unrecognizable?  Do we long for the bygone era, or do we embrace modern age?  Both have their advantages and disadvantages.  Today we live in a fast-evolving digital world.  We have the technology to create a “portal” in a way, or to “bridge” in time with one photo.  We can use this technology to both reminisce and educate.
Welcome to the “Then and Now” series.  This is receiving a lot of interest on social media.  I try to replicate the position of a Bergen location that was captured many years ago by a photographer who took a photo of a location and match the 2 together creating the portal or bridge of time.  We are currently working on the development of 100’s of newly acquired photos and slides that have been in our collection for many decades.  This will be part of a series and eventually will create an exhibit showing never seen before photos of our community.  I hope you enjoy this little trave through time.  

Lastly, I wish to thank everyone who has clicked “Like” button on the Harford Livery Museum on Facebook.  We are quickly approaching the 800 Mark!  Please give us a “Like” if you haven’t already done so.  As always, the Historian’s Office is located at 15 S. Lake Ave in the Village of Bergen.  If you would like to contact me for any reason, please call 585-494-0080 and I will be happy to assist you.
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Town Clerk Summer Hours:
Monday – 8am – 4:30 pm – Closed from 12:00 pm – 12:30 pm 

Tuesday – 8am - 4:30 pm – Closed from 12:00 pm – 12:30 pm 
Wednesday – 8am – 4:30 pm – Closed from 12:00 pm – 12:30 
Thursday – 8am – 4:30 pm – Closed from 12:00 pm – 12:30 pm
Friday – 8am – 11:00 am 

Please call me at 585 494-1121 ext. 120 to set up an appointment at your convenience.

The Clerks’ office will be closed for the following Holidays:

Wednesday, June 19th
Thursday & Friday, July 4th & 5th
Town of Bergen

10 Hunter St.

Bergen, NY 14416

www.bergenny.org


585 494-1121
Town Supervisor – ext. 122
Highway Superintendent – ext. 300

Town Tax Assessor – ext. 100
Town Clerk – ext. 120

Bergen Town Court – ext. 126

Planning/Zoning – Gerry Wood 585 490-4152
_____________________________________________________________________________
Imagination Library

The Imagination Library Program, a program which delivers age-appropriate free books to children, started in the Byron Bergen Community in 2016.  Since that time, almost 9000 books have been delivered to children from birth to 5 years of age to enjoy at no cost because of generous donations.   The program has been supported by Byron Bergen businesses, organizations, and individuals during this time, and our committee is grateful.  

Sadly, donations have diminished to the point where we will not be able to maintain the program beyond August 2024 without community support.  

Please contact the committee at 585 820-8594 if you can help in any way to save this program.   

This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer. If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any UDSA office, or call (866)-632-9922 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form . Send your completed complaint  form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture,, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 2050-9410 or by fax (202)690-7742 or e-mail program.intake@usda.gov
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Town News …


 From the Desk of Town Supervisor, Ernie Haywood….


We continue our efforts to make improvements at the Robins Brook Park. A special thank you to Highway Superintendent Joel Pocock and his crew for the work to clean up the front entrance and for maintaining the park. We are exploring options to obtain water and electric to the park and potentially rest rooms.





Through a Cornell University Internship program, the Board approved the Highway Superintendent having a third-year RIT Civil Engineer student work with the highway crew this summer. The student will conduct a road condition study for all town roads and the study will be used in planning for future road work.





I continue to advocate with the County for moving forward in the provision of internet/broadband access for the 20+ households in Bergen who do not have access to the internet. The County has indicated they anticipate the work to be completed within the first quarter of 2025.





The NYS Comptroller Audit is near completion. We must prepare our response and action plan to their suggestions. We are still in our second Federal Audit related to the water project. That is coming along nicely and should be complete in the summer, well ahead of completion of the 2022 Federal water audit.





Work on the 2025 budget begins in June. Our goal is to provide quality services at the lowest possible cost to taxpayers.





The final close out of the water project occurred this spring and the Town has received all grant monies.





As we approach the upcoming holidays, let us all reflect on gratitude to those who gave the ultimate sacrifice for our country.





Have a safe and enjoyable summer,





Ernie Haywood, Supervisor
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